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Issue No. 33 APRIL 2017 

 

Ingleby Arncliffe and Ingleby Cross War Memorial 
 
 

Valuable research work has been carried out in the three years 
since we first included details about our War Memorial. We are 
indebted to Tim Roy for undertaking this work on our behalf. 

 

(See pages 2 and 3) 
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Ingleby Cross War Memorial     
 

Significant events occur in the next few weeks: the 100th 
anniversaries of the deaths of two of the five soldiers 
commemorated on our war memorial and the capture in battle of a 
third. 
 

I have been researching the biographies of the men and the 
following is a brief summary: 
 

Captain Christopher Pease, Yorkshire Hussars – killed in action 
on 19th May 1918, just over 3 miles south of Givenchy-lès-la-
Bassée which is 5 miles east of Béthune. He is buried in Mazingarbe 
Communal Cemetery Extension. 
 

Sergeant Thomas Vasey Adamson, Yorkshire Regiment – killed 

Annual Parish Meeting 
 

Thursday 27th April 

at 7pm 
 

You are invited to Ingleby Arncliffe Primary School to hear 
the reports of your Parish Council from 2016-2017. 
 

This short meeting will include essential Parish Council 
business and replaces the ordinary April Parish Council 
meeting. 
 
The school is accessible for those with mobility problems. 
 
The formal part of the meeting ends with a Guest Speaker: 

 

 Linda Milsom - Yorkshire Ambulance Service   

    Community Defibrillation Officer 

 

She will take us through the basics of how and when to use a 
Community Defibrillator. It will reinforce what we heard in the 
first familiarisation session in the Village Hall two years ago. 

 

Refreshments will be served at the end of the meeting 
 

We hope to see you in the School Hall on Thursday 
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in action or died of wounds on 26th March 1918 near Rosières-en-
Santerre, about 18 miles south-east of Amiens. He is buried in 
Moreuil Communal Cemetery Extension. 
 

Private Edward Granger, Lincolnshire Regiment – died of wounds 
or ill health on 2nd June 1917 in Dover Military Hospital, probably 
having been brought back from active service in France or Belgium. 
He is buried in the church yard of St. Mary the Virgin, Leake, near 
Thirsk. 
 

Private Albert Medd, West Yorkshire Regiment  – missing in action 
on 3rd May 1917 just east of Gavrelle, which is about 5 miles north-
east of Arras. His body has no known grave. His name is 
commemorated on the Arras Memorial to the Missing. 
 

William Stockdale – served with the Yorkshire Regiment, and was 
captured on 23rd April 1917 about a mile east of Wancourt which is 3 
miles south-east of Arras. He was held prisoner until the end of the 
war. He died at home on 19th March 1924 from the effects of the 
war. He is buried in the church yard of All Saints Church, Ingleby 
Cross. 
 

Their detailed biographies are now on our website: 
 

http://www.inglebyarncliffe.org.uk/ingleby-cross-war-memorial.html 
 

I used extracts from war diaries to indicate on copies of WW1 trench 
maps the locations where the men fought their final battles. These 
can all be found on our website. 
 

The search continues for living descendants of Sergeant Adamson 
and Private Medd, but I have contacted some family members of the 
other men. 
 

Also on the website are details of the new panels fitted to the war 
memorial in 2001;  photographs of the repairs and re-instatement of 
the war memorial after it had blown over in 2005. 

Tim Roy 

 

If you wish to be added bcc to the e-list circulating useful 

Parish, Police and Community messages and updates, send 

an email to Hazel: hazndaz@warhurstfamily.co.uk 

 

Similarly, please email her if you would prefer to receive 

your Parish Council Newsletters by email in future. 
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Thank you from Winifred Laking and family 
 

Many thanks to everyone who supported the Coffee Morning held in 
the Village Hall on Easter Monday, 17th April. The magnificent total 

of £816.00 was raised for the Great North Air Ambulance.  
 

Some Raffle Prizes remain unclaimed.  
 

Ticket numbers as follows: 
 

Orange tickets  
 

315    306   340   397 with serial 
number HM16 
 

Orange ticket   
 

497  with serial number HNS9 
 

Contact Ernie on (01609) 882325 

 

News from North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service 
 

A useful meeting took place between representatives 

of the Parish Council and members of the Fire and 

Rescue Service, following our request for more  

clarification of a report into the Parklands Fire a few 

years ago.  
 

North Yorkshire Fire & Rescue Service offers a free home fire safety 
visit for residents. This visit involves fire service staff coming to 
your home to give you advice on fire safety in the home, actions 
you can take to reduce the risk of fire, and discuss escape routes 
should fire occur. 
 

As part of the visit the fire service staff may identify that you 
need smoke alarms fitting in your home if you don’t already have 
them, or that existing faulty alarms need replacing. 
 

You can book a fire safety visit by telephoning the Fire Safety 
Advice Line : 01609 788545 or by filling in a form online 
 

On a date to be decided, a Fire Appliance will come to the village 
and be parked in the Main Street near the school. Residents will 
have a chance to look inside and see how new technology in Fire 
Appliances provides useful information to the crew attending an 
incident. 
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Neighbourhood Plan 
 

In February we held a well attended Open Meeting for the 
community. The purpose of the meeting was to report back on the 
outcome of the Housing Survey, conducted in August 2016,  and  its 
analysis by Hambleton District Council. We now have a clear picture 
of the number of properties needed over the next five years and the 
range of “ownership” arrangements required by those in need. 
 

We have spoken with all landowners in the parish and identified four 
parcels of land that can be made available for new property 
developments over the next 15 to 20 years. These sites have been 
offered to Hambleton District Council and the North York Moors 
National Park Authority, with a view to them being incorporated into 
the long awaited revised Local Plans. The sites are undergoing a 
range of assessments by both authorities to see if they are suitable 
for property development. If so, they will appear in the revised Local 
Plan. 
 

As soon as the authorities have completed their assessments and 
given us their conclusions we will hold another Open Meeting to 
inform the community of the position we are in regarding the first 
site to be developed. 

George Hunter 

On behalf of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
 

From Our Local - The Blue Bell Inn  
 

This time last year the Lill family had just started redecorating the 
bedrooms and were gradually putting their stamp on The Bluebell.  
 

In early April they wrote on their face book page that they had 
served a record number of meals on April 5th and that they would 
like to say a massive thank you for the continued support they have 
had this year from “our amazing locals and brilliant staff!!”   
 

They have signed up with “The Pub’s The Hub” to try out new ways 
of providing services to village residents.  
 

One idea being explored is to try to arrange for the Mobile Library to 
call at the pub and provide a drop off/pick up books service. Would 
any of you find it helpful to be able to return or collect your books at 
the pub?  Why not call in next time you are passing and give them 
your suggestions? 



6 

From The Chair 
 

The Parish Council’s activities over recent months have been 
concentrated on two areas, primary school consultation and further 
activities on the Parish’s Neighbourhood Plan. 
 

The outcome of the school’s consultation did not provide a positive 
conclusion for either Ingleby Arncliffe or Swainby schools with the 
latest proposals putting forward the closure of both schools.  
 

The Council will continue to press the case for the provision of local 
church primary education to be based within the Parish and 
welcomes the widespread support of Parish residents. 

 
Parish Council Website  
 

Have you visited our new Parish Website yet?  
 

 http://www.inglebyarncliffe.org.uk/  
 

Parish of Ingleby Arncliffe, an official Facebook page has also 
been set up for those who like to access current information in this 
way. We hope  our residents will keep up to date by viewing and 
using one or both of these information facilities. 

Clive Walley 
 

 

Latest School News 

 
Mr D Jackson  

Chair of Governors  
has circulated this report: 
 

 

At its governing body meeting on 3rd April 2017, the Governors of 
Ingleby Arncliffe and Swainby & Potto Church of England Voluntary 
Aided schools voted to undertake a consultation process to close 
both schools. This decision was based upon a number of facts to be 
fully explained in a consultation document that will be the subject 
of a public meeting. It is expected that a new formal consultation 
process would commence on 24th April 2017. If governors decide 
to proceed with the proposals to close both schools following 
consultation, a final decision would be taken by North Yorkshire 
County Council in the autumn term. 
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Parish Councillors serving for 2015 -2019 
 

Ruth Eastham    (01609) 882336 
George Hunter   (01609) 882410 
Diane Shaw (01609) 882218 
Clive Walley (01609) 882072  - Chairman 
Hazel Warhurst   (01609) 882442  - Finance Officer 
 

Clerk to Parish Council - Susan Stephenson  (01609) 882580 
 

She can be contacted on: clerk.inglebyarncliffe@btinternet.com 
 

Items anyone would like to have discussed should be sent or handed 
to the Clerk at least two weeks before the date of the next Parish 
Council Meeting. 
 

Transparency 
 

Recent Parish Council documents can be viewed on the website. 
 

Residents can keep up to date by viewing and using the website. If 
you have any suggestions to improve the website or Facebook page 
please contact any councillor. New contributors are always welcome if 
you have a particular local community interest to share. 
 

Ingleby Cross Cricket Club 
 

The following officials were elected:  
 

Chairman- Adrian Hillary. Secretary-Richard Appleton.  

Groundsman- Ron Atkinson.  

Captain-Thomas Lawton:- tel: 07775 432466 

Vice-Captain :- Richard Appleton:- tel:  07837 788425  
 

Anyone interested in playing for the club please contact the Captain 
or Vice-Captain.   
 

The season starts on Thursday May 4th, when the team travels to 
Thornton-le-Moor for a 6.30 pm start. The first home game of the 
season is the preliminary round of the Walsh Cup and the team plays 
against East Harlsey.  
 

On May 9th there will be a cup match against East Harlsey. On 
Thursday May 11th there is another home game in a league match. 
Fixture Booklets will soon be available in The Blue Bell. 
 

Richard Appleton 



8 

Child’s Slide Free to a Good Home 
 

This 225 cm long slide has served 25 years 
as a normal slide and water slide (garden 
spray not included) for our grandchildren.   
 

The metal frame has corroded away but 
the plastic slide is almost as good as new.   
 

If anyone can re-use it by attaching it to 
an existing structure or constructing a new 
support and steps they are welcome to 
collect it for free from Ruth Eastham at 
Chapel Garth (01609) 882336 
 

 
Wheels 2 Work 

 

Problems travelling to work, training or education? We have 
the answer – Wheels 2 Work (a not for profit charity) has a fleet of 
mopeds for loan. Since its launch in 2001 hundreds of local people 
have benefitted from the scheme.  
 

Successful candidates receive a moped, safety equipment, 
insurance, tax and bike servicing for a small weekly contribution. 

To be eligible for the scheme you must:    
 

♦ Live in North Yorkshire:  
 

♦ Be 16 or over:  
♦ Have no suitable transport to travel to work, training or 

education:  
♦ Hold a provisional licence: 
 

For more information and to apply online, visit  
 

www.hambletoncommunityaction.org  
 

or telephone Andy Reddick:  01609 780458 Ext 209  
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Oil Club Dates 
 

Tuesday 23rd May: Tuesday 25th July: Tuesday 26th September:  
Tuesday 21st November*  
*One week early to allow for delivery before Christmas. 
 
Orders needed by 7pm on these dates. 
 
If you are new to the village and want more information about the 
benefits of the Oil Club and how it works, please email me: 
 

Jude.temple@btinternet.com 
Judith Temple 

 

MoorsBus Services 
 

The Parish Council recently made a 
donation in support  of  the “ Moorsbus 
Community Interest Company” 
 

Helen Grundy thanked us and writes: 
 

“In 2016 we ran a service every Sunday 
and Bank Holiday in July, August and 
September. along the A172  past Ingleby 
Cross. The drivers will always stop at the 
crossroads for passengers to alight.   
 

In 2017 we will be extending the service to run from 1st May to the 
end of September, and there will be four buses per day, two in 
each direction. They will connect with our M4 at 
Stokesley, travelling to Bilsdale, and also take passengers via 
Northallerton, Thirsk, Ampleforth, Byland and Helmsley on 

our M5. 
 

We aim to bring benefits to you and to other Parishes which are 
social, economic and environmental. 
 

New timetables are at the Printers and will soon be delivered to 
villages along the routes. You will be able to pick one up from the 
Blue Bell Inn, and posters with information will be posted on the 
Parish Notice-boards. 
 

We are FriendsofMoorsbus on Facebook, and Moorsbus on 
Twitter, please "like",  "follow", "retweet" if you use these”.  
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Sports Day 2017— 9th September 
Put this date in your diaries now. It’s the first Saturday after the 
school Autumn Term begins. 

For those who have not visited Ingleby Villages Recreation Area 
yet, just stroll down the footpath next to the school main gate.  

The surface of the footpath is much improved thanks to remedial 
work organised by Andy Brown of North Yorkshire County Council.                             
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We need lots of help to make our Sports Day a success and raise 
money for the upkeep of the Recreation Area. There are many 
ways for volunteers to get involved. Transporting tables and chairs 
down to the field, and back at the end of the day; helping to mark 
out the track for races, or selling raffle tickets; taking a turn on the 
Refreshment and Bar rotas, giving out winning stickers, baking 
cakes, preparing salads serving food during the barbecue  and - 
very important - helping to clear things up at the end of the day. 
Please give your name to Ruth or Hazel as soon as possible so we 
can start planning. 
 

 Ruth:  (01609) 882336 
 Hazel:  (01609) 882442 
 

The number of helpers on the day has dwindled in recent years.  
We need positive offers so that Sports Day can continue.  

 

*       *       *       *       *      *      *      *    
 

Notice of A New Summer Event on the Recreation Area 
During the weekend of 15th/16th July 

(Date to be confirmed) 
 

♦ Osmotherley Silver Jubilee Band will play for us 
 

♦ Leti Hawthorn will give a demonstration of the correct use 
of the Adult Exercise Equipment 

 

♦      Scones, cakes and teas will be served                                                
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Local Businesses 
 

Our village Coach Company, H Atkinson and Sons (Ingleby) Ltd, 
has an attractive Tours programme advertised on their website. 
 

Go to: www.atkinsoncoaches.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ladies – for all your beauty needs, look no further 
than  
  

Jo Gaythorpe Beauty Therapy 
 

based at Ash Lea, Main Street, Ingleby Arncliffe. 
 

 

“Dedicated to making my clients look stunning!”  
 

www.Facebook.com/JoGaythorpebeautytherapy  
 

Specialist Exercise Instructor offers: 

 
♦ Fitness Pilates 
♦ Active Chair sessions 
♦ Specialist Exercise Classes 
                   
Email :- 
healthwithhawthorn@gmail.com    telephone: (01609) 882864 
 

Opening soon:    
 

  The Old Joiner’s Coffee Shop, Ingleby Cross: 
 

Rounton Coffee Roasters 
 

www.rountoncoffee.co.uk  
 

If you run a business in our community and would like more people 

to know about it, please contact a member of the Parish Council. 


